MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27, 2016
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, April 27, 2016, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 1, 2015 as read.

Oneil Malbrough addressed the board and gave the following report: GIS has completed the survey on the Hurricane Protection Levee. The back levees will be surveyed and inspected before Hurricane Season. Congressman Scalise is also working on getting this levee repaired. The Corps of Engineers has denied repairing the levee but the levee was damaged by minimal weather and not even a storm. The levee was supposed to withstand a Cat 3 storm. Mr. Camardelle stated that the levee was not built correctly to withstand the weather that Grand Isle has. The levee board and town will take the necessary actions needed to get this levee repaired.
President Camardelle stated that he is meeting with CPRA to get more money for rock breakwaters. BP money can be used for coastal protection and that is our goal is to secure more breakwaters to protect from tropical systems. He also stated he was in Baton Rouge monitoring the session, spoke to the Capital Outlay committee requesting funding for more levees and visited various agencies on the Hurricane Protection Levee. We will schedule a meeting to see if there is BP money for Grand Isle to continue the fight for coastal protection.
President Camardelle thanked the Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for their help with our Capital Outlay Request. Mr. Camardelle explained we have to build rock breakwater first in the water and then build earthen levees. 
The following public notices were read: 1. A resolution adopting the adjusted millage rate. 2. A resolution increasing the millage rate for the 2016 tax year but not in excess of the prior year rate.

President Camardelle stated that the commissioners might have to go to Washington to meet with our federal delegation to get the help needed to repair the Hurricane Protection Levee.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:49 p.m.
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